
 

 

 
 
September 4, 2020 
 
Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo     Honorable Thomas P. DiNapoli 
Governor of New York State     Office of the State Comptroller 
NYS State Capitol Building     59 Maiden Lane, 31st Floor 
Albany, NY 12224      New York, NY 10038 
       
 
RE: Response to Final Report #2018-S-59– Homeless Outreach Services in the New York City 
Subway System 
 
Dear Governor Cuomo and Comptroller DiNapoli: 
 
On January 16, 2020, the Office of the State Comptroller issued the above referenced audit report. 
As required by Section 170 of the Executive Law, I am providing you with the attached response 
which addresses the recommendations contained in the report. 
 
Additionally, I will be working with staff to ensure that management is following up on and 
enforcing the audit’s recommendations, where appropriate, and requesting regular, interim reports 
to that effect.  
 
A copy of the final audit report is attached for your convenience. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Patrick J. Foye 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
 
 
 
c:   Anni Zhu, Chief of Staff to the MTA Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 

  Michele Woods, Auditor General, MTA Audit Services 
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